
The Cabinet on Wednesday
approved several measures
to extend a lifeline to the
cash-strapped telecom sec-
tor, including a redefi�nition
of the much-litigated con-
cept of adjusted gross reve-
nue (AGR) to exclude non-te-
lecom revenue and a
four-year moratorium on
players’ dues to the govern-
ment. 

Telecom Minister Ashwini
Vaishnaw said the govern-
ment was keen on ensuring
that there were more players
in the sector and consumers
retained choices when asked
about the fears of a duopoly
emerging with just two ma-
jor telecom players — Bharti
Airtel and Reliance Jio. 

In all, Mr. Vaishnaw an-
nounced nine structural re-
forms and fi�ve procedural re-
forms for the sector,
including a fi�xed calendar
for spectrum auctions with
an extended tenure of 30
years for future spectrum al-
locations, and a mechanism
to surrender and share spec-
trum. Foreign direct invest-
ment (FDI) in the sector has
also been allowed up to
100% under the automatic
route, from the existing limit
of 49%. Together, these mea-
sures would pave the way for
largescale investments, in-
cluding for 5G technology

deployment, and generate
more jobs, he said. 

‘Path-breaking reforms’
Aditya Birla Group chairman
Kumar Mangalam Birla
termed the changes “path-
breaking reforms” that could
“unshackle” the industry by
addressing its “long-stand-
ing” issues, while Vodafone
group CEO Nick Read called
it a “constructive initiative”
after the sector “has strug-
gled for many years”. 

Experts are, however, not
sure the package would be
enough to keep their trou-
bled joint venture Vodafone
Idea Limited (VIL) afl�oat as
the moratorium on AGR
dues, spectrum dues and in-
terest payments would only
provide temporary relief
with these deferred dues to

be payable eventually with
interest. The tariff� regime
still needs a reboot for
players to sustain opera-
tions, they said, echoing
Bharti Airtel top brass. 

Mr. Read hinted at the
need for further measures,
seeking the “continued
strong support of the Tele-
com Minister and the Fi-
nance Minister” for VIL to
continue to contribute to
“India’s digital ambitions”. 

“There was a regime of
heavy interest, penalty and
interest on penalty on pay-
ment of licence fees, spec-
trum user charges and all
kinds of charges, which has
been rationalised,” the Mi-
nister said, adding that AGR
calculations would exclude
all non-telecom revenue
from now, and penalties had

been completely scrapped. 
The earlier defi�nition of

AGR, backed by the Telecom
Department and upheld by
the Supreme Court in 2019,
had made telcos liable to pay
₹�1.6 lakh crore. Last Septem-
ber, the top court granted
players 10 years to pay up,
starting April 2021. The
change in defi�nition that will
reduce the burden on telcos,
applies only prospectively,
so past dues remain payable.

Interest on those dues will
now be compounded an-
nually instead of monthly
and the Minister said interest
would be charged at a ‘rea-
sonable’ rate of MCLR plus
2%. MCLR refers to the low-
est lending rate banks are
permitted to off�er. 
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